
SUMMARY OF A HORSERACING BETTORS FORUM MEETING 
Monday 24 April 2023, 1.00 pm – 5.30 pm 
Holborn Gate, Southampton Buildings, London and via Teams 
 
Those Present: In attendance: 
Sean Trivass  Fiona Carlin (BHA secretariat)  
Simon Rowlands   
George Ryley  Invited Guests: 
Tim Dredge Brad Enright, Gambling Commission   
Jayne Leggett  Richard Wayman, BHA 
Tanya Stevenson Tom Byrne, Head of Racing & Betting, BHA  
Ben Fellows   
 

Item Action / Discussion  
Chair’s Update ST introduced his Chair’s Update and discussed the 

potential for a meeting with Government to discuss the 
Review of the Gambling Act, following publication of the 
White Paper.  
 

Brad Enright, Director of 
Strategy, Gambling 
Commission 
 

Brad Enright joined the meeting to discuss the progress of 
the White Paper and the Review of the Gambling Act.   
 
BE answered HBF members questions on over-rounds, 
transactional disputes and consumer redress, affordability 
checks, the single customer view and illegal betting 
markets.  
 

Richard Wayman and Tom 
Byrne, BHA 
 

The meeting received an update on the Future Racing 
Product proposals and the core principles being developed, 
including Premier racing, growing Sunday racing and 
marketing the sport and the product to new audiences and 
betting customers.   
 

HBF Business  Action was agreed on the following areas: 
 
• Survey results – the meeting discussed the analysis of 

the survey and agreed the outcomes of the survey will  
be published.  
 

• Membership refresh – the meeting agreed to refresh 
membership of the HBF later in the year.   

 
AOB (i) Sectional Timing – the meeting agreed to publicise the 

HBF’s positive input to the project.   
 

Date of Next Meeting The next meeting will take place on Monday 17 July 2023.    
 

 


